
 
 

  

 
Reference: CW03261 109626903 

Enquiries: Shelly Trew 

Telephone: (08) 9420 2354 

 

8 January 2021 

 

 

Dear Sir/Madam, 
 

SUBJECT: WATER CORPORATION PROPOSED WATER SUPPLY IMPROVEMENT 

WORK IN THE TOWN OF EAST FREMANTLE AND THE CITY OF MELVILLE   
 

Water Corporation proposes to install a approximately 3 kilometre water pipeline to improve 

the security and reliability of the water supply in East Fremantle, Palmyra and Bicton for 

decades to come.  

 

This proposed construction work will involve open trench excavation down the centre of one 

lane of the road along Fraser Street, Petra Street, Fletcher Street, Moss Street, George 

Street, Silas Street, St Peter Road and Sewell Street.  

 

To minimise distruption to Canning Highway, the new pipeline will be installed via micro-

tunnelling under the highway at Petra Street and Sewell Street. This methodology has been 

selected to help reduce construction timeframes and to minimise disruption to residents, 

businesses and communters.  

 

Additional local reticulation upgrades will also be occurring as a part of this work.  

 

The attached Notice of Proposal plan provides further details on this work. This plan can also 

be viewed on the project website at watercorporation.com.au/eastfremantle. 

 

We are notifying you as this proposal includes construction work in the vicinity of a property 

that you own and/or occupy. 

 

Any objections or comments can be made in writing to the Project Manager, Shelly Trew, by 

email Shelly.Trew@watercorporation.com.au or mail PO Box 100 Leederville WA 6902 by 

Monday 1 February 2021, fully stating your reasons for the objections. 

 

Subject to receipt of all required approvals, the proposed work is scheduled to commence in 

mid-2021 and is expected to take approximately 10 months to complete.  

 

We will keep you informed of specific project construction details, including any potential traffic 

disruptions, closer to the time of the work starting. 

 

We are committed to working with you to minimise the impacts of this essential work.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you have any general queries regarding the proposed work, please contact me on (08) 

9420 2354. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 
Shelly Trew 

Project Manager 
Att. Notice of Proposal Plan 


